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The Most Reverend William Patrick Callahan, D.D., Bishop of La Crosse, makes 
the following announcement: 
 
Sacred Heart of Jesus Church in De Soto, Wisconsin, has been relegated to profane but not 
sordid use by a decree issued on November 10, 2020. The full text of the decree is available 
here. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
As of Nov. 17 
 

http://diolc.org/chancery/past-bulletins/
https://diolc.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/Decree-Sacred-Heart-DeSoto-Nov-2020.pdf
http://diolc.org
http://catholiclife.diolc.org/category/officials/
http://diolc.org/calendar/


 
 
To get your parish events listed on the diocesan calendar, diolc.org/calendar, and in Catholic 
Life magazine, please send an email to datebook@diolc.org. Make sure you include the 
following details: date, beginning/ending times, event location, description, menu and cost, 
etc. If you have any questions, please call Pam Willer at 608.788.1524 for more information. 
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Chancellor Very Rev. William Dhein – 608.791.2655 | wdhein@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
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Director: Ann Lankford – 608.791.2658 | alankford@diolc.org 

http://diolc.org/calendar
mailto:datebook@diolc.org
mailto:wdhein@diolc.org
mailto:alankford@diolc.org
http://www.diolc.org/event-2
http://diolc.org/chancery/
http://diolc.org/catechesis/


 

Reminder: Catechetical Leader Series, 

“An Evangelizing Catechesis: Teaching from Your Encounter with Christ” with Dr. James 

Pauley - Thursday, November 19th, 2 – 3 p.m.  

James Pauley has a new book of the title listed above, which is outstanding. Please register 

by Wednesday at noon for this ZOOM webinar by emailing Paula Boyle at pboyle@diolc.org. 

Cost is free but registration is needed. 
  
Reminder: For Parish Communications 

Bulletin Insert for the weekend of Nov. 22nd 

Advent Virtual Parish Mission  

With Advent beginning on November 29, now is the time to advertise the Advent Parish 

Mission. Designate a specific day and time you will participate. Ask for help from parishioners 

who will be committed. Otherwise, it is too easy to forget. There are two separate bulletin 

inserts available at diolc.org/insert  as explained below: 

 For parishes organizing in-person and/or virtual gatherings for parishioners, a bulletin 

insert is available with fillable boxes for time(s), day(s) and contact information:  

 For parishes who would like to publicize the Advent Parish Mission but who will not 

be organizing a group, a bulletin insert is available that suggests a day and time, and 

also explains that the recorded presentations will be available anytime on the 

diocesan website.  
  
There are three ways for the parish to host the Advent Mission over the four weeks: 

1. Gather at the parish to view one of the four recordings at diolc.org/advent and 

discuss the questions in small groups. 

2. Invite parishioners to join an online meeting (such as ZOOM) where parishioners can 

join virtually to watch the presentation together and then discuss it. 

3. Ask parishioners to watch the presentation ahead of time and join an online meeting 

to discuss it. 

4. If the parish does not wish to host the Advent Mission, it will be helpful to encourage 

parishioners to watch each of the four recordings at diolc.org/advent on a specific 

day(s) and time. Please consider using the bulletin insert listed above. 
  
Further information about the Advent Virtual Parish Mission. 

The focus of the Advent Mission will be “Preparing for the Birth of the Christ Child through 

the Eyes of St. Joseph.” There will be four presentations, one for each week of Advent. The 

length of the talks will be roughly 30-40 minutes with discussion questions available at the 

end of each presentation and available to print from the website. The purpose of this mission 

is to bring people together to prepare for Christmas and strengthen the community in light of 

so much isolation. Parishioners may participate by gathering at the parish or by watching at 

home. Each presentation will be available at diolc.org/advent. The link to each presentation 

will be available on the Friday before the corresponding Sunday of Advent, and will be 

available throughout the rest of Advent. 
  

mailto:pboyle@diolc.org
https://diolc.org/insert
https://diolc.org/year-of-st-joseph/
https://diolc.org/year-of-st-joseph/
https://diolc.org/year-of-st-joseph/


The Presenters and Titles of the Presentations for each of the Four Weeks of Advent  

 Week 1) St. Joseph: The Man Selected by God to be Closest to Mary and to Jesus. –  

 Msgr. Joseph Diermeier  

 Week 2) Joseph and Mary: A Holy Love Story – Msgr. Joseph Hirsch  

 Week 3) That Holy Night, through Joseph’s Eyes– Father Woodrow Pace  

 Week 4) “Joseph, Son of David…You are to Give Him the Name Jesus” – Bishop William  

 Patrick Callahan  
  
To promote the Advent Parish Mission through Diocesan social media: 

Please email the following information to Paula Boyle at pboyle@diolc.org so that the 

information of participating parishes may be advertised through Diocesan social media:  

 Parish  

 City  

 Day(s) of the week and time(s) that the Advent Virtual Parish Mission will be held  

 Contact person and email 
  
Reminder: “Go to Joseph” Prayer Cards 

If the parish or school would like to order Year of St. Joseph Prayer Cards, please email Paula 
at pboyle@diolc.org with the parish name, address and number of packs. Each pack contains 
100 cards. If someone is traveling to La Crosse, pick up would be appreciated. 
  
For Parish Communication: 

Four Reasons to be Thankful 

1. Those who cultivate the habit of thankfulness experience true Christian joy. And isn’t 

this something that we desire? When we count our many blessings, our attitude can 

turn away from any discouragement and lead us to be more generous with others. 

2. The more we hear “thank you” come from our mouth, the more we notice what 
people are doing for us and it can help to shift an attitude of discouragement as well. 
This Thanksgiving, consider a person in your family you need to verbally thank for 
something specific; or thank a family member for who they are and what they mean 
to you. Growing in the habit of being thankful to God and others is well worth the 
effort. 

3. We have every reason to be thankful. Jesus gave His life for us, experiencing the worst 

possible pain on the Cross, so that we can have eternal life with Him forever. And the 

Cross is in the shape of the letter “t” which reminds us of the word “thanksgiving.” 

Giving thanks to Jesus will foster greater humility as we recognize His incredible love 

for us. 

4. Being thankful leads to peace and calm, which keeps us healthy. When we focus on 

what we do have, rather than what we don’t have, stress diminishes, our shoulders 

relax and we can function better in so many ways. 

 
Reminder: Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 

In response to growing interest in Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (CGS), there have been 
renewed efforts to make this method of religious formation accessible to families in the 
Coulee Region. CGS is a Montessori style of religious formation which allows for the child to 

mailto:pboyle@diolc.org
mailto:pboyle@diolc.org


contemplate Scripture and the Liturgy through sensorial materials in a dedicated space called 
an atrium. CGS gives space for the Holy Spirit to work quietly in the child's heart and form a 
unique relationship with him or her, which has profound effects on the faith of the child.  
  
One of the major steps in bringing CGS to La Crosse and surrounding areas involves having 
more catechists in our area who have received the catechist formation on how to properly 
prepare the environment and help facilitate this relationship between child and God. In order 
to help make this formation more accessible to local men and women, part of our renewed 
efforts involves hosting a Catechist Formation in the Onalaska area as early as January 2021. 
To learn more about CGS, or if you are interested in becoming or sponsoring a catechist, 
please visit www.CouleeRegionCatholics.com/cgs to learn next steps! Note: There are 9 
parishes/schools in the Diocese of La Crosse that have atriums, which are bearing significant 
fruit in the lives of chil 
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Director: Jack Felsheim– 608.791.2663 |  jfelsheim@diolc.org 
 
Attention Pastors, Parish Administrative Assistants and Secretaries: Parish Message Lines 

for the back cover of the January/February issue of Catholic Life magazine are due by Friday, 

November 20. The January/February issue is expected to arrive in homes by Thursday, 

December 31. Please direct any questions to Sr. Donna: dkrzmarzick@diolc.org 

 
Bishop Callahan’s Advent Video Message and supporting graphics: 
Bishop Callahan has recorded his Advent video message, which is available here, for you to 
share with your parishioners on your Facebook page and link to your website. If you have a 
Crosspost relationship setup with the diocesan Facebook, you will receive the video into your 
video library and can then share from there.  
 
Advent website and Facebook banners have also been created and are available for your use 
at the diocesan media resources page diolc.org/media-resources. 
 
What is next with myParish app? Introducing EVANGELUS 
In 2015, FAITH Catholic, the publishing partner for Catholic Life, was proud to collaborate 
with Diocesan to make myParish app available to all parishes of the Diocese of La Crosse for 
free. Now Diocesan has announced an exciting new solution for dioceses and parishes called 
EVANGELUS. It enables parishes to use a single new communications tool to reach 
parishioners through email, text, myParish app, social media and websites.  
 
To find out more, click here. 
 
The typical cost is $99/month per parish. Exclusively for the Diocese of La Crosse and its 
parishes, the cost is $59/month per parish. myParish app is included when you purchase 
EVANGELUS. Due to the current situation, if your parish wants to continue with MyParish 

http://www.couleeregioncatholics.com/cgs
mailto:jfelsheim@diolc.org
mailto:dkrzmarzick@diolc.org
https://youtu.be/9BWai0fIQ2E
https://youtu.be/9BWai0fIQ2E
https://diolc.org/media-resources
https://diocesan.com/evangelus/faith-catholic/
https://diocesan.com/evangelus/faith-catholic/


app, Diocesan is allowing MyParish app to remain free as a stand-alone solution through 
Easter 2021.  
 
Parishes wanting to wait to make a decision until after the new year will be offered the 
opportunity to pay for myParish app and/or Evagelus at a highly discounted rate at the 
beginning of the Easter season. 
 
If you have any questions, or want to try EVANGELUS for free before the end of 2020 contact: 
 
Mike DiCosola 
Director of Digital Services, Diocesan 
616-291-3341 
mdicosola@diocesan.com 
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Director: Sr. Donna Krzmarzick, ISSM – 608.791.2690 | dkrzmarzick@diolc.org 
 
Retirement Fund For Religious 

The annual collection in parishes for the national Retirement Fund for Religious is scheduled 
for the weekend of December 12-13. Religious in our diocese and across the nation benefit 
significantly from this national collection. Please promote the campaign in your parish 
bulletin, pulpit announcements, and petitions at Mass (sample texts below). 
 

Bulletin Announcements 

Weekend before the collection (December 5- 6) 
Give in thanksgiving. “I shall always be grateful for my Catholic education” writes a donor. 
Please join in thanking the thousands of senior Catholic sisters, brothers, and religious order 
priests who worked tirelessly to educate the young and serve those in need. Next week’s 
second collection is for the Retirement Fund for Religious, which helps hundreds of religious 
communities care for aging members. Please give generously.  
  
Week of the collection (December 12-13) 
Support aging religious. Our second collection is for the Retirement Fund for Religious. Many 
senior Catholic sisters, brothers, and religious order priests served for years for small 
stipends. Today, many religious communities do not have enough savings to meet retirement 
needs. Your gift helps pay for medications, nursing care, and other needs for tens of 
thousands of elderly religious. It also helps ensure younger members can continue the good 
works of their elders. Please be generous. 
 

Pulpit Announcement (for Masses the weekend of December 12-13) 
Please read from the pulpit or include with the weekly announcements. 
Today’s second collection is for the Retirement Fund for Religious. Thousands of senior 
Catholic sisters, brothers, and religious order priests spent years serving in Catholic schools, 
hospitals, and agencies, usually for small stipends. Now, their religious communities do not 
have enough savings for retirement and eldercare. Your gift to the Retirement Fund for 

https://diocesan.com/evangelus/faith-catholic/
mailto:mdicosola@diocesan.com
mailto:dkrzmarzick@diolc.org
http://diolc.org/consecratedlife/


Religious helps provide medications, nursing care, and more. Almost 94 percent of donations 
aid senior religious. Please be generous. 
  
Petition for Holy Mass (for Masses the weekend of December 12-13) 
We pray for God’s continued blessings on all our women and men religious, especially those 
who have served others over many years and are now in need themselves. 
 

For more information and resources: Retirement Fund for Religious 
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Director: Deacon Bryan Hilts – 608.791.2665| bhilts@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Director: Margaret Ebner – 608.791.2670| mebner@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Director: Christopher Rogers – 608.791.2659 | crogers@diolc.org 
 
Reminder: Process for Training FOCCUS Facilitators It has been exciting to hear about couples 
who are stepping forward, wanting to become FOCCUS Facilitators! The process for training 
FOCCUS Facilitators is as follows: each parish needs to contact FOCCUS directly to set up an 
account for your parish, if one has not already been set up, and then train your couples 
directly through FOCCUS. The contact person at FOCCUS is Max Allen. He is happy to work 
directly with your parish priest or contact person His contact information is: Email: 
mrallen@foccusinc.com or phone 402-827-3735 ext. 1317  
 
Reminder: Teaching the Way of Love Newsletter The first newsletter for this year's Teaching 
the Way of Love series is posted for either viewing or download. The link is 
twl4parents.com/newsletter. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 

https://retiredreligious.org/
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mailto:crogers@diolc.org
mailto:mrallen@foccusinc.com
http://twl4parents.com/newsletter
https://diolc.org/diaconate/
http://diolc.org/marriage
http://diolc.org/ministries/


Director: Christopher Ruff – 608.791.0161 | cruff@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
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Director: Fr. Woodrow Pace – 608.791.2676 | wpace@diolc.org 
 
Father Joseph Walijewski Legacy Guild and Casa Hogar 
Thank you to all who joined our Virtual Night in Peru! We had more than 140 participants 
from all over the world visit with our children, staff and family teachers. If you missed it or 
want to go back and tune in to any of the conversations, the link is below. Please feel free to 
share the recording or any of the videos from the event!  
 
Event Recording 
 
Videos about Pandemic Reflections, The Mysteries of the Rosary and Adoration Drawings 
from the children  
 
GIVING TUESDAY 
The Fr. Joe Legacy Guild is excited to announce that in two weeks we will be participating in 
#GivingTuesday, a global movement where communities come together around the world to 
make a difference.  Fr. Joe made a difference each and every day in his life, now you can help 
join us in carrying out his legacy. 
 
Please feel free to share the news, our website or Facebook with your parishes or schools 
and stay tuned next week for more details! #iGiveCatholic #GivingTuesday #GiveHope 
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Director: Christopher Carstens – 608.791.0161 | ccarstens@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Director: Teresa Brown – 608.791.2679 | tbrown@diolc.org 

DIOCESE OF LA CROSSE GUIDELINES FOR REPORTING INSTANCES OF CHILD ABUSE 

mailto:cruff@diolc.org
mailto:wpace@diolc.org
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7OKpeJafelk&t=4s
https://www.homeajpm.org/videos
https://www.homeajpm.org/videos
https://frjoesguild.org/
https://www.facebook.com/FrJoesGuild/?ref=bookmarks
mailto:ccarstens@diolc.org
mailto:tbrown@diolc.org
http://diolc.org/missions/
http://diolc.org/sacredworship/
http://www.diolc.org/safe-environment/


The Diocese of La Crosse, through its policies and procedures, seeks to provide a prompt, 
appropriate and compassionate response to reporters of sexual abuse of a child by any 
diocesan agent (bishop, priest, deacon, employee, religious, vendor or volunteer). Anyone 
wishing to make a report of an allegation of sexual abuse should send that report to Mrs. 
Karen Becker, Complaint Intake Agent, at the Diocese of La Crosse, P.O. Box 4004, La Crosse, 
WI 54602-4004. Alternatively, you can contact Mrs. Becker at 608.791.0179 or 
intakeagent@diolc.org. The reporting form is available through the Diocese of La Crosse 
Office of Safe Environment or on the diocesan website at: diolc.org/safe-
environment/reporting. Individuals are also encouraged to take their reports directly to civil 
authorities. Copies of the diocesan policy are available through your local parish and on the 
diocesan website. If you have any questions about the Diocese of La Crosse and the 
implementation of the Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People, please 
contact Teresa Brown, Diocese of La Crosse, at 608.791.2679; or tbrown@diolc.org. 
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Superintendent: Thomas Reichenbacher – 608.788.7707 | treichenbacher@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Director: Christopher Ruff – 608.791.0161 | cruff@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

 
Director: Jeff Reiter – 608.791.2653 | jreiter@diolc.org 
 
2020-21 Diocesan Annual Appeal 
This year's theme emphasizes the relevancy of the Church, our Christ-given Mission, and our 
community united through our Baptism to the Cross and Resurrection. The theme is "His 
Church is Still Here, His Church Still Provides, His Church is You and Me." 
 
United States Postal Service: We still continue to have several parishes reporting issues with 
parishioners reporting they are not getting their appeal mailings as timely as expected. We 
have found that the mailings are reaching their homes seven days and more later than 
expected. If you receive reports of parishioners not recieveing mailings, please let us know 
who they are, so we can send them another packet. We cannot help if we do not have names 
of individuals or families. 

http://www.diolc.org/files/safe-environment/PoliciesandProcedures.pdf
mailto:intakeagent@diolc.org
https://www.diolc.org/safe-environment/reporting
https://www.diolc.org/safe-environment/reporting
http://www.diolc.org/files/safe-environment/PoliciesandProcedures.pdf
mailto:tbrown@diolc.org
mailto:treichenbacher@diolc.org
mailto:cruff@diolc.org
mailto:jreiter@diolc.org
http://diolc.org/schools/
http://diolc.org/social-concerns/
http://diolc.org/stewardship/


 
Current Results: Eight parishes have already met and surpassed their goals, 
thank you for your leadership. 
 
With about dozen parishes yet to launch, results continue to be promising. The 8,088 
supporters of the appeal last year (45% of last year’s total supporters), as of 11/16/19, have 
given this year, as of 11/16/20; their average investment is up by 20.5%. This increase 
equates to the appeal experiencing a plus $628,255.15 YTD, which is a 31.9% increase. 
Despite limited Mass attendance, we have also added 25 new investors (which is a little over 
two/week), and 43 more have reengaged. 
 
Reminder: Kick-Off Weekend: Because our communities cannot come together as we 
ordinarily do, we do not limit the weekends available for kick-off. Your parish community can 
choose the best weekend for your schedule. You must register your parish and tell us which 
weekend you want the mail to arrive by. 
 
The next weekend available for sign up is December 6, 2020. You must sign up on the Appeal 
portal appeal.diolc.org by 11:59 pm on 11/20/2020 to have the best chance to have the 
materials delivered by that weekend. If you have already kicked off and are just now signing 
up, please enter the next earliest date available. The mailings are placed into the postal mail 
stream on Tuesday before the weekend of choice, with the hope the envelope will arrive in 
mailboxes on Friday or Saturday.  
 
Below is a chart for your reference 

 
 
Please sign up as soon as you know which weekend you wish to start, even if you want to 
wait until later this year or into the first part of 2021. 
 
Reminder: The Diocese of La Crosse is part of the Amazon Smile Program - Do you or your 
family, friends, or parishioners use Amazon for purchasing online? Join the Amazon Smile 

http://appeal.diolc.org/
http://appeal.diolc.org/
http://appeal.diolc.org/


program and select the Diocese of La Crosse as your charitable partner. Portions of the 
proceeds from your purchases on many items qualify. 
 
What is AmazonSmile? 
AmazonSmile is a simple way for you to support the Diocese of La Crosse every time you 
shop, at no cost to you. AmazonSmile is available at smile.amazon.com on your web browser 
and can be activated in the Amazon Shopping app for iOS and Android phones. When you 
shop at AmazonSmile, you'll find the exact same low prices, vast selection, and convenient 
shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added benefit that AmazonSmile will donate 
0.5% of your eligible purchases to the Diocese of La Crosse. 
 
Make a difference this holiday. Shop for gifts at smile.amazon.com/ch/39-0807229 to 
generate donations for the Diocese of La Crosse 
 
Planned Giving -Leaving a Legacy, Wills, Bequest, and Endowments Our Estate Planning 
Guide can help people save several hundred dollars in legal and financial estate planning 
costs. We have seen a significant increase in requests for this guide; this increased interest in 
Planned Giving mirrors what we find on a national level since the COVID–19 outbreaks. If you 
would like more information or ads for your parish bulletin, please contact our office. Our 
Planned Giving website is diolclegacy.org. People can find calculators, additional information, 
sign up for a newsletter, and request copies of specific estate planning guides and 
information. 
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Diocesan Finance Officer: James Reider – 608.791.2668 | jreider@diolc.org  
 
Catholic Mutual Group Health Enews 
 
The current edition of CMG Health Enews, “How To Be Thankful, Even if Your Struggling This 
Thanksgiving”, can be accessed by clicking here. 
 
<<Top >> 
 

  
Director of Formation: Fr. Alan Wierzba – 608.791.2667 | awierzba@diolc.org 
Director of Vocation Recruitment: Fr. Nate Kuhn – 608.791.2666 | nkuhn@diolc.org 
 
Please include the following intercession for vocations for your Sunday prayers of the faithful 
 
In thanksgiving for those marriages, priests, sisters, and brothers who inspire and strengthen 
us by the witness of their commitment. 
 

https://smile.amazon.com/ref=smi_se_saas_lsmi_smi
https://smile.amazon.com/gp/f.html?C=3I6TPVO7NCSDW&K=2BFN6OTGHA01I&M=urn:rtn:msg:202010261501573b6441456d854a808fc635afab00p0na&R=MZ8TW4HQ9Z7Y&T=C&U=http%3A%2F%2FSMILE.AMAZON.COM%2Fch%2F39-0807229%3Fref%3Dorg_em_cldsa_bl2_csmi&H=VNWUHDXUC6NTVKIE0OLI85ALSQWA
http://diolclegacy.org/
mailto:jreider@diolc.org
https://diolc.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/2020-November-How-To-Be-Thankful-Even-if-Your-Struggling-This-Thanksgiving.pdf
mailto:awierzba@diolc.org
mailto:nkuhn@diolc.org
http://diolc.org/vocations/


Contact the Vocations Office at vocations@diolc.org or 608-791-2667 for more seminarian 
prayer books and/or posters.  
 
Please consider adding a vocations paragraph to your parish bulletin. Below is an example - 
They will be changed each week. Feel free to use any or all of them. Contact Renee' at 
vocations@diolc.org if you'd like the full document emailed to you.  
 
Have you asked someone recently? 

 

Do you know someone in your life that you think would make a good priest? Have you ever 

told them that? If not, you should! A significant, contributing factor to young men discerning 

the priesthood has been the invitation and encouragement they receive from others, 

particularly parents, teachers, mentors and role models. Don’t be afraid to tell a young man 

that they would make a good priest, as that may be just what they have been waiting for. 

Once you encourage them, don’t hesitate to put them in contact with me to continue that 

conversation.  

 

I can be reached at: Fr. Nate Kuhn, Director of Vocational Recruitment for the Diocese of La 

Crosse, 3710 East Ave. S. PO Box 4004, La Crosse, WI 54602; or by phone at: 608.791.2667. 

God bless you! 
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Director: Very Rev. Woodrow H. Pace – 608.791.2689 | mberg@diolc.org 
 
No items this week. 
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Director: Christopher Rogers – 608.791.2659 | crogers@diolc.org 
 
National Federation for Catholic Youth Ministry (NFCYM) Annual Membership Meeting 
If you are a member of the NFCYM, you will not want to miss the Annual Membership 
Meeting (AMM). This is an opportunity for members of NFCYM to participate in professional 
development, networking, and communal expressions of faith while working together on 
projects and identifying and taking concrete steps to bring the mission of NFCYM to life. 
Follow this link to register!  
 
If you are not yet a member of the NFCYM and would like to learn more about becoming a 
member call our office and/or click here. 
 
Middle School Safe Environment PowerPoints are now available!  

mailto:vocations@diolc.org
mailto:crogers@diolc.org
https://nfcym.org/calendar-event/amm-2021/
https://nfcym.org/membership/associate/
http://diolc.org/vicarforclergy/
http://diolc.org/yya/


We are excited to announce that the Safe Environment PowerPoints for each grade (6th, 7th, 
and 8th) are now available on the diocesan website here! You will find them in the section 
titled “Diocese of La Crosse Protect and Heal Religious Education Plans” under the “Middle 
School” drop down box.  
 
Reminder: The Diocesan Pilgrimage for Life to Washington, DC is Cancelled  
Due to COVID, we have prayerfully decided to cancel our annual Pilgrimage for Life to 
Washington, DC in January 2021. We are looking at some virtual and local options to connect 
people together to pray for all life. More information is coming soon.  
 
Virtual Retreat: for Youth in Grades 7 and 8  
We are very excited about the response to the first retreat for high school students that was 
held on November 15, 2020! The retreat will be held for youth in grades 7-8 on Sunday, 
December 6, 2020 from 12:30-3:30pm. This retreat will, again, be led by Young Life Catholic 
Retreats and will feature speakers and musicians from around the country to minister to our 
young people. Right now, the plan is to have each parish youth group gather at your parish 
(while following all COVID/Social Distancing protocols) to listen to powerful speakers, music, 
games that are virtually interactive with the other joining parishes, and small group 
discussions (that will be done at your parish). Prior to the retreat, you and your young people 
could attend Mass together, then gather to eat lunch together in a way that follows all safety 
protocols for serving food to groups (i.e. box lunches, sack lunch from home, etc.). Then, 
following the retreat, depending on the availability of your priest or deacon, you could spend 
time as a group together in Adoration. The cost for this retreat is $10 per person. If you 
applied for a BEET Grant for a youth event that has been cancelled due to COVID, those funds 
could be reapplied to these retreats. Click HERE for a downloadable poster and the Group 
Registration Form! Here is the diocesan Facebook link to this event:  
https://www.facebook.com/events/403560010647418/  
 
Virtual Formation from the National Federation for Catholic Youth Ministry (NFCYM)  
You can still sign up to participate and view past recordings in MOMENTUM: Moving Ministry 
Forward which is a multiphase event focused on rediscovering the purpose of programs, 
evaluating their effectiveness, and creating a strategy to impact the lives of young people and 
their families. Regardless if you have been in ministry for less than a year or more than 20 
years, we now all share a common experience—normal is no longer normal. Now is the time 
chart a new course, or at least turn the sails. This event seeks to help you plant seeds for long 
term success in your ministry—learn how to draft your ministry blueprint, activate while 
adjusting accordingly, and empower a new generation of leaders. Click here for more 
information!  
 
Reminder: Tune-In Tuesdays  
We are excited to continue to offer a series of ZOOM Meetings we call "Tune-In Tuesdays." 
Join us as we come together to network and share how we are doing, how our ministry is 
going and talk about ways we can support each other. Please follow this link to join us for 
Tune-In Tuesdays at 11:00 am!  
 
Reminder: Safe Environment– Online Meetings and Gaming  

https://diolc.org/safe-environment/library/
https://diolc.org/yya/youth-opportunities/immersion-retreat/
https://www.facebook.com/events/403560010647418/
https://nfcym.org/featured-events/forward/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/98080500479


If you are doing religious education and/or youth ministry online, whether it be ZOOM 
Meetings, gaming, etc., there must always be two adults who have been background checked 
through the Diocese of La Crosse and gone through the Diocese of La Crosse Safe 
Environment Training present for the duration of the online meeting/gathering. 
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